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August 8, 1956

Te: Minister Duk Shin Chei
From: The President

I wish to thank you feor your Weekly Repert Ne, 012
dated August 2. :

I am very glad you are tracing out the repert from
Saigon that ROK had approached Vietnam for a triple
alliance. As far as I am concerned the mtter is clesed
but it is wise for yeu to follew it up and see that such
reperts are net published in the future,

I read with much interest yeur reperts abeut the
plitical situation in Vietnam and alse abeut the first
anniversary of the anti-Communist campaign. The reselu-
tions they have passed are very geed and I only hepe they
can keep up their anti-Cemmunist stand which sometimes
seans rather difficult as all the pewers are pressing
for neutrality and ce-existence,

It is geed to knew that the Veice ef Vietnam has
offered you radie facilities fer August 15, We are
enclesing a copy of the English translatien ef the
inaugural speech but de net knew if it will reach you en
time. : '

I think the English-French editien of Bulletin #008
is really well dene and yeu.and yeur staff deserve credit
for putting it eut se regularly.

Mrs, Rhee teld me that Mrs. Chei had written her of
her safe arrival in Saigen. I am glad she is with you

because I knew she will be of great help to you in yeur
work .
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